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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of HJC Substitute Bill 
 

The House Judiciary Committee substitute to House Bill 833 amends multiple sections of the 
Election Code to provide for the use and disposition of paper ballots.  It is a comprehensive 
attempt to update the Election Code after the State’s decision to use paper ballots in all elections.  
It removes additional archaic language in the election code related to lever voting machines and 
ballot labels.  It also continues to clarify the election code in removing the distinction between 
“ballots”, “paper ballots”, and “absentee ballots”, which are now all the same. 
 
Aside from the updates, it also revises the requirement related to elections other than the 
primary, general and special federal elections that instead of two judges and clerks from different 
political parties serving on the election board only one judge and one clerk be on the election 
board.    
 
 
 
 



House Bill 833/HJCS – Page 2 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The County Clerks Affiliate points out that since the state went to an all paper ballot system of 
voting in 2006, there has been a necessity to revise the Election Code to reflect that fact.  This 
bill merely updates the code to reflect the reality of our paper ballot system.  Without enacting 
this important update, the conduct of elections can be at risk of litigation, due to an absence of 
correct procedures for the use of paper ballots.  This proposed bill will correct a glaring 
deficiency in the Election Code. 
 
WHAT WILL BE THE CONSEQUENCES OF NOT ENACTING THIS BILL 
 
According to the AGO, some of the language of the provisions amended by this bill would, 
without amendment, potentially conflict with the paper ballot system that the State has adopted. 
 
The County Clerks Affiliate further adds that this bill is a major clean up of the Election Code.  It 
goes a long way toward finishing the job of transitioning to all paper ballots.  The consequences 
of not enacting this bill are that the Election Code will remain confusion and more of a “guide” 
instead of actual direction on how to administer elections. 
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